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Beineinu – Between Us 

By Rabbi Debbie Stiel 

 

“The Moment I Wake Up..I Say a Little Prayer For You…” 

(sung by Dionne Warwick and Aretha Franklin) 

  

Do you have a favorite Jewish prayer that you recite frequently?  Here is an evening 

prayer and a morning prayer, shared by one of our congregants who says them each 

day.  They are so beautiful and meaningful! Perhaps you will want to add them to your daily routine.  If you 

have a favorite Jewish prayer that you think others might like, I would love to know.   

Let’s bring in 2020 with active Jewish living! 

 
Evening Prayer 

Lord, grant that I may lie down in peace, and rise up to life renewed.  Let Your majesty and beauty be in my 

thoughts at the end of the day, and at the moment of my awakening. 

Blessed are You by day, and blessed by night; blessed when we lie down, blessed when we rise up.  For in Your 

hands are the souls of all the living and the spirits of all flesh. 

Lord, spread the shelter of Your peace upon me, my dear ones, and all Your children. 

 
Into Your hands I commend my body and my spirit, both when I sleep and when I wake.  In Your presence, I 

cast off fear and lie down to restful sleep. 

 

Morning Prayer 

Blessed is the Eternal our God, Ruler of the universe, who removes sleep from the eyes, slumber from the eyelids.  

Lord, I thank You for the morning, for the new day in which I may learn and play and laugh.  Help me, Lord, to 

be awake this day to the wonders that surround me, alive to the beauty and love, aware that all being is precious, 

that we walk on holy ground, wherever we go. 

Today I will show my love for my parents and all my family. I will be kind to my friends.  I will do my best to 

learn, to be helpful, to be a good person.  For the power to grow, I thank You.   

Lift up my eyes, Lord, beyond the day’s routine, to see the glory of all creation; make my day a song of praise 

and thanksgiving for all this grandeur, and its wondrous Source! 

(followed by Sh’ma and Modeh Ani)  
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Contributions 
General Fund 

Einstein’s 

Russ and Jane Greene 

Warren and Diane Sickel 

-In memory of Natalie Sickel 

-In memory of Shirley Kossoy 

P.M. Schwerdt 

-In memory of Shirley Kossoy 

Frank and Sherry Thompson 

Nancy Garfield 

-In memory of Sue Garfield 

-In memory of Shirley Kossoy 

Robert Stein 

-In memory of Carroll T. Stein 

Legacy Community Arts 

Center 

-In memory of Shirley Kossoy 

Susanne Eyman 

-In memory of Joseph Kohn 

Leonard Horwitz 

Library Fund 

Susan Zuber-Chall  

Nancy Garfield 

Maimonides Fund 

Jack and Rhoda Wisman 

-In memory of David Grodberg  

-In memory of Emily Grodberg 

-In memory of Ethel Einstein 

-In memory of Shirley Kossoy 

-In honor of the consecration 

of Zellie Wisman 

-In honor of the consecration 

of Jack Wisman 

Tree of Life 

Russ and Jane Greene 

-In honor of the birth of 

Carlisle Sokoloff 

-In honor of the birth of 

Theoria Neve Sokoloff 

-In honor of the birth of 

Olympia Renee Sokoloff 

 

 

 

Yahrzeits 
January 3 – Anita Sheffel, 

Joe Goodman, Barry Epoch, 

Gertrude Ungerman Pozez, 

Bonny Cohen, Mollie Shelton, 

Edward Cumonow, Barney 

Horwitz, Karl Targownik, 

Bertha Gordon, Jacob 

Kotlarsky, Abe Affron, Rose 

Ulamperl, Elisabeth York 

January 10 – Louis Epstein, 

Joseph Kohn, Hy Kornbleet, 

Louis Fisher, Irving Facher, 

Diane Organ, Leonard Bass, 

Sylvia Cohen, Esther Moses, 

Bernard Schwartz, Phillip 

Gordon, Paul Parker, Kathleen 

Black, Malach Gordon, 

Leopold Bergmann, Benjamin 

Nathanson, Anne Belle Pusitz, 

Peter Snow 

January 17 – Joe Gutovitz, 

Alexander Levy, Eli Shapiro, 

Simon Galitzki, Esther Rose 

Kadish, Alice Allan, Jack 

London, Scott Richter, Sylvia 

Grodberg, Tony Caruso, Luas 

Erp, Joseph Silver 

January 24 – Stanley Blum, 

Pearl Berman, Idella Barshop, 

Lena Hurwitz, Charles 

Einstein, Ann B. Berger, 

Patricia Berger, Jim Ramberg, 

Ralph Bass, John Black, 

Esther Endlich, Idaleone 

Pressman 

January 31 - Molly 

Scrinopskie, Leo Shapiro, 

Nancy Epoch, Carl Malley, 

Helen Petruccelli, Sam 

Wisman, Myer Gordon, 

Bertha Gutovitz, Marilyn 

Laudenslager, Fay Ruby 

 

Women’s Night Out 
 will meet on Thursday, 

January 23, 2020 at 

Paisano’s Restaurant at 

6:30 pm. 

Please contact Liz 

Bergmann-Harms with any 

questions. 

 

Men’s Dinner Club 
will meet at Annie’s Place in 

Gage Center at 6:30 pm on 

Thursday, January 16, 2020.  

Please contact Alan Parker 

with any questions. 

More Contributions 
Rabbi’s Discretionary 

Stephanie Schuttera 

Steve and Derie Briman 

-In memory of Dale Briman 

Leif Dolan and Deborah 

Edelman-Dolan 

-In memory of Sheldon 

Edelman 

-In memory of Janet Dolan 

-In memory of Joseph Dolan 

-Thank you to Adam Treen 

Music Fund 

Micah Stiel 

Religious School Fund 

Danelle Harsin 

Oneg Fund 

Nancy Garfield 

Social Action Fund 

Nancy Garfield 

Security Fund 

Nancy Garfield 

Statue Repair 

Harold and Ronda 

Youngentob 

 
 

MAZAL TOV! 
 

-To Naim Briggs and Mark 

Fuller on their wedding on 

December 16. 

COMMITTEE MEETINGS 
Sunday, January 12, 1:00 pm Holocaust Commission meeting 
Sunday, January 26, 1:00 pm Adult Education Committee meeting 



 

 

 

Scholar in Residence: Cantor Ellen Dreskin 
Save the Dates: March 27-29, 2020 
 

Cantor Dreskin is one of today’s pre-eminent Jewish teachers 
and leaders.  She will lead Shabbat worship and teach classes, 
for both adults and children. 

Cantor Dreskin notes, “I’ve been invited to lead worship and 
teach in a wide variety of congregations and cohorts; I’ve had 
the chance to learn from and collaborate with amazing artists 
and friends; I’ve coordinated conferences, run Religious 
Schools, created and run a graduate level educational 
program; and I’ve learned from every opportunity. 

I strive in my teaching, consulting, and worship-leading to 
put tools in the hands of congregants, lay leaders, educators, 
and clergy that will enable us all to be more mindful, pro-
active, and creative in regard to the role of Judaism in our 
lives. 

I believe that communal worship is a time when clergy have 
the largest number of congregants in a single room for a 
limited amount of time, and it is worth both effort and 
resources to use that time to acknowledge deep truths, change 
perspectives, build relationships, rejoice and mourn, learn, 
and inspire action. Taking communal worship and ritual seriously (though not literally), and allowing 
(and expecting) it to make a difference in one’s life can affect one’s world-view, and bring positive 
change to the synagogue, the home, and the community at large, for the benefit of all involved. “ 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January and February Tzedakah will go to Jewish National Fund 

Let’s see how many trees we can plant in Israel!  $18 buys a tree.  In honor of Tu B’Shevat (February 

10 this year), the New Year of the trees, the 8th grade class has picked JNF Trees for their tzedakah and 

invites you to help them purchase trees. Just send a check to Temple, made out to TBS, and put “JNF 

Tzedakah” in the memo line.  

Planting trees in Israel is a beautiful way to show we care about Israel 

and the environment. In fact, JNF has been planting trees in Israel for over a  

century. It connects Jews to the land, and it literally plants a stake of hope and  

optimism in the future of Israel.  JNF has planted over 250 million trees in 

 the land of Israel.  JNF continues to forest the land to help prevent soil  

erosion and improve the land.  

Did you know?  

 JNF helps with water retention in Israel, too. It has added more than  

12% to Israel’s water supply, satisfying the needs of 1.2 million citizens, 

And now recycles 80% of Israel’s waste water. But there is more to be done. 

Israel’s population is growing rapidly and water-starved countries around the 

World are turning to Israel for solutions. 

 



 

 

 

************************************************************************************** 

Jewish Summer Camp 

Scholarship Requests Due 

Soon  
       We will once again be offering 

scholarships to every youngster in our 

community who needs the financial 

help and is going to an approved 

Jewish summer camp. Last year the 

gifts were $500 to each camper who 

went for 2 weeks and $1000 for 4 

weeks. We will try to match that this 

year, but it will depend on the number 

of applicants for these limited funds.  

      To apply, you must e-mail Rabbi 

Stiel a request for campership funds at 

rabbi@tbstopeka.org by January 15. 

Please include the name of the Jewish 

overnight camp your child will be 

attending and the dates.  You will be 

notified of the amount we can give. 

The funds will be sent directly to the 

camp. 

     Our campership funds come from 

the Temple, the Topeka–Manhattan 

Jewish Federation, and a yearly gift 

from the Pozez Endowment Fund. 

Other camp scholarships may be 

available through the camps 

themselves, through the Jewish 

Community Foundation of Kansas 

City, and for first time campers, 

www.onehappycamper.org.  

December 4, 2019 Board Meeting Highlights 

 Rabbi Stiel announced that additional greeters from the congregation can join the Board of Directors 

in ushering for Friday evening services. Temple members are welcome to sign up for services if they 

are interested. Members, please contact the office if you would like to serve as a Shabbat service 

greeter.  

 Board President Alan Parker, along with the members of the Board, discussed and extended its thanks 

to Todd and Tara Gordon and Will and Esther Potts for their excellent work on putting together the 

first Matzah Ball Soup fundraiser, which was a great success.  Thank you to all who helped with this 

fundraiser.  Almost $500 was raised, and the food was delicious. 

 The Board voted unanimously to be a sponsor of the Topeka Center for Peace and Justice Martin 

Luther King, Jr. event, Whose Dream Is It? It will be held this year at El Shaddai Ministries 

Community Church in January. See the bulletin for more details. 

 

 

mailto:rabbi@tbstopeka.org
http://www.onehappycamper.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 
PJ Library Information for Parents and Grandparents 
Each child enrolled in PJ Library receives a monthly gift of a high-quality, 

age-appropriate Jewish book or CD, as well as a reading guide to enhance 

your family’s experience.   

Children in our congregation who are between six months and 11-years 

old can be enrolled in PJ Library through the Kansas City Jewish 

Federation FOR FREE. To enroll them, visit 

www.jewishkansascity.org/pjlibrary.   

Grandparents who have children in other areas of the country can enroll 

their grandchildren for $60 through the national PJ Library office: 

www.pjlibrary.org. 

 

**************************************************************************************** 

 

Temple Book Club  

Rescheduled from December 15 to January 19 at 2:00 pm in Temple 

Library 
British writer, Rose Tremain’s novel, The Gustav Sonata, winner of the 2017 National Book 

Award for Fiction in the USA, is a coming of age story set in Switzerland spanning three 

periods: before, during, and after World War II. It is about an intense friendship between a 

Jewish boy and his talented friend, a budding concert pianist. The novel follows the Gustav 

family, tracing the roots of Gustav’s mother’s anti-Semitism and its impact upon her son 

and his beloved friend. It explores the passionate love of childhood friendship as it is lost, 

transformed, and regained over a lifetime. (Book can be purchased online for under $5.00.) 

  

SAVE THE DATE: 
TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM’S AMERICAN RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE  

Sunday, January 26, 9:00 am to 1:00 pm  
 

Email doug.meyers@redcross.org to schedule your life saving appointment or for 

questions. 

Visit redcrossblood.org for additional information about eligibility 

 or call 1-800-RED-CROSS. 

Above: Shabbat Service 

Above right:  Warren Sickel and Emily Tummons at Saturday Morning Shabbat service on December 7. 

http://www.jewishkansascity.org/pjlibrary
http://www.pjlibrary.org/
mailto:doug.meyers@redcross.org


 

 

 

  

Below: Temple Beth Sholom hosted the Interfaith 

Thanksgiving service on November 24. 
 

Above:  Workers at the first Matza Ball Soup 

fundraiser.   
 

Above Right: Dr. Sam Brody on November 9 
Sheldon School Clothes Drive 
Sheldon Headstart School Principal 

Jennifer Norton says they appreciate all 

the help Temple Beth Sholom has given 

them over the years.  Their children need: 

* girls and boys underwear, sizes 3-5 

* girls and boys socks, sizes 4-6 

* girls and boys long pants, sizes 4-6 

Please bring these items to Temple and 

put them in the collection boxes in 

January. As items are brought in, we 

will take them over to Sheldon.  Thank 

you. 

 



 

 

 

Middot Va’ad:  Gaining Jewish Wisdom and Understanding 

Next Meeting: January 15, Noon – 1:00 pm 
 

Bring a bag lunch and join us in the Temple Pusitz Library. We are reading Alan 

Morinis’ With Heart in Mind ~ Mussar Teachings to Transform Your Life. We study 

the character traits (middot) and work on bringing them into our lives in the right 

amount. Please bring the book to the Va’ad meetings. We will review Chapter 24 and 

read Chapter 25. Newcomers are always welcome. 

 

WHOSE DREAM IS IT? 

Topeka’s 27th Annual Community-wide Celebration of the Birth 

and Legacy of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.            
Monday, January 20, 2020 at El Shaddai Ministries Church, 920 SE Sherman 

Avenue, Topeka.                        
Speaker: Shanae Holman, Lead Organizer of the Topeka JUMP.                 

JUMP and the Topeka Center for Peace and Justice have embarked on a mission 

to reduce violent crime in Topeka through a collaborative effort with law 

enforcement, the medical community and other major stakeholders.            
Soup Supper at 6:30 pm and Celebration Service at 7:30 pm     
Hosted by Topeka Center for Peace and Justice. Temple is a sponsor for this 

event.     

Monthly Shabbat Morning Opportunities 
 

Talmud Study – 9:00 – 10:30 am, Saturday, January 4 and 18. 
   Pirkei Avot consists of the wisdom of our sages concerning the values and ethics of Judaism as 

reflected in the Oral Law. While I am paraphrasing here, perhaps one of the most famous is Rabbi 

Tarphon's dictum: "It is not for you to finish.....but neither are you free to desist from it.” We shall 

read Pirkei Avot in small segments, simultaneously looking at and discussing different commentaries 

that have been written about each portion of it. 

   We invite and welcome you to join us in what we anticipate will be a very rewarding study. It is not 

necessary to commit to attending every session. Come as you are interested and able. 

 

Kabbalah Study - 9:00 - 10:30 am, Saturday, January 11 and 25 

Introduction to the Zohar, by Arthur Green.         
   Our group is reading Art Green’s excellent and thorough introduction to the Pritzker edition of the 

Zohar.  If you want to get an inside look at the Zohar, please join us for this fascinating read! We 

will hand out copies in class. 

 

TaNaKh Study – 10:30 am – 12:00 pm, Saturday, January 11 and 25 

   In this group, we are reading the Bible all the way through. Each time we meet we read a few 

verses or a chapter out loud and then stop to discuss it before going on. We enjoy a free-ranging 

discussion of what was read and its implications.  Currently, we are reading the Psalms and would 

love your input. 
 

   

         

 
 



 

 

 

MAIMONIDES FUND 

In order for the Temple to maintain enough funds to insure we have a full-time rabbi now and in the future, please 

consider donating to the Maimonides Fund just as you would contribute to any of the other funds. The 

Maimonides Fund was set up specifically to help fund the rabbi’s salary. This fund has a separate bank account. 

Your donation to that fund helps to sustain Rabbi Stiel’s salary. Contributing to the Maimonides Fund for a 

yahrzeit, a birth, a wedding, a thank-you, as a condolence, etc. is equally as important as contributing to our other 

Temple funds. Thank you, in advance, for considering donations to the Maimonides Fund. 
************************************************************************************************* 

 

 

 

 

         Temple Beth Sholom 

55th Annual Jewish Food and Cultural Fair 

Sunday, April 26, 2020 
 

                                       Cooking dates: January 19, 9:00 am, Blintzes 

                   February 2, 9:00 am, Cabbage Rolls 

    February 23, 9:00 am, Knish 

                   March 8, 9:00 am, Blintzes 

 

REMINDER: DONATE ITEMS 

FOR BLINTZE BRUNCH 
Howard and Elaine Schwartz are donating this 

nice jewelry armoire and a working snow 

blower to the Blintze Brunch Silent Auction. 

If you have something nice you would like to 

donate, bring it to Temple. Please include a 

note with your name on it so we know who is 

donating the item and include how much it is 

worth.  

As the holiday season nears, you can buy 

items on a really good sale and donate those, 

too. Remember to ask the businesses you 

frequent to donate items or gift cards. Let’s get 

ready to make 2020 the best auction ever!! 

The Temple Blintze Brunch Committee is looking for silent auction prizes – in particular, tickets to the Royals 

and Chiefs games.  Also popular are football and basketball tickets to KU, K-State and Washburn games.  Do you 

have season tickets or individual game tickets that you could donate?  Sports game tickets are always good sellers 

at the Brunch.  Please help if you can.  The Brunch is April 26 so the tickets would need to be available after that 

day.  For more information, call Jack Wisman. 

Bake Sale 

Last year, we sold out of baked goods.  More donations for this year would be appreciated. If you have a special 

food item you like to prepare (or buy!), we’d love to have it.  Sugar free items and Monkey Bread are big 

sellers. Other popular items are mandelbread, small coffee cakes, home-made challah, Hamentaschen, rugelach, 

small raisin kugels, banana bread and homemade cookies.  If you have questions or need a recipe, please contact 

Jack Wisman. Thank you all in advance. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

        CHICKEN DINNER COOKED BY ALAN HAIMOWITZ 
ToMaTY Invites You to a Night Benefitting 

 
 

Saturday, February 8, 2020 6:00 pm 
Temple Beth Sholom, Topeka 

 
Baked Chicken or Vegetarian Lasagna, Salad, Dessert and Drinks 

All Proceeds go to Camp Rainbow to create a summer camp experience for kids needing a break from 
cancer treatment!  Auction and “Jewpardy” back again. 

Adults: $15 pre-pay/$18 at door 
Kids (13 & under) $10 pre-pay/$12 at door 

 
RSVP by January 27 to Temple Office 

Several Wonderful Jewish Websites: 
https://aklim.org/ -    Aklim means climate in Hebrew. This is a new Jewish climate change website with both 

scientific and Jewish theological information. 

https://www.shiva.com/- This website has a lot of traditional Jewish information about sitting shiva and Jewish 

traditions about death, burial, and mourning. 

https://www.hadar.org/ - Here you will find wonderful divrai Torah about the weekly Torah portion.  It also 

has Jewish music and other good offerings. 

https://www.hebcal.com/ - This calendar gives you the Hebrew date for any date on the Gregorian 

calendar.  You can also find the date for any Jewish holiday - past, present or future. It also has links to many 

sermons on the Torah portions. 
 

If there are Jewish websites you think our congregation might particularly enjoy and benefit from, please        

e-mail Rabbi Stiel the information about them. 

 

Would you like to….? 

- Serve as an usher/greeter for a few Friday nights a year? Please tell the office. We can give you the 

information quickly on how to do this, and we would love to have more congregants serving as 

greeters? 

 

- Share with the congregation about a deceased family member or friend on his/her yahrzeit?  We would 

like to offer congregants the opportunity to briefly do this occasionally on a Friday night in place of the 

reading before the Mourner’s Kaddish. Talk to Rabbi Stiel if you are interested. 

https://aklim.org/
https://www.shiva.com/
https://www.hadar.org/
https://www.hebcal.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ONEG 

SPONSORS 

NEEDED 
We are looking for a 

host for the following 

Shabbat onegs in 2020:  
January 31; February 

21; March 20; May 15 

and 29; July 3, 10, 17 

and 31; August 7, 14, 

21 and 28. Please check 

times of services in the 

monthly bulletin and 

weekly email.  
June Onegs will be 

Potluck. There will 

also be once a month 

Potluck Onegs which 

are the following 

dates: January 24, 

February 28, March 

20, April 17 and May 

22. We will need help 

setting up and 

cleaning up. 
Please remember, for 

those of you who 

cannot host an oneg, 

you may donate any 

amount to our Oneg 

Fund. Contact Molly 

Wisman if you have 

questions. 

 

Monthly Meditation 

Practice 
Wednesday, January 15 

7:00 – 8:00 pm 

In the Temple’s Pusitz Library  

Led by Susan Zuber-Chall 

-   -   -   -  -   -   -   -   -   -   - 
Next Meditation and Tai Chi 

Practice  

February 19 

 Led by Mae Lovell 

 

 

 

 

 

Church Using Temple 
The Apostolic Assembly of 

the Faith In Christ Jesus 

Church is renting space at 

the Temple.  They are in the 

building on Wednesday 

evenings from 7:00 – 8:30 

pm and on Sunday 

afternoons from 1:00 – 4:30 

pm.  Please greet them when 

you see them.  They use the 

Social Hall and, for a short 

time on Sunday, a children’s 

class meets downstairs. 

 

: 

Historical Corner by Jack Wisman 
     After a two month hiatus, I am back writing the Jewish history update! (Don’t you just love the word 

hiatus? It’s one of my three favorite words which are, now that you ask, plethora and mauve and of course, 

hiatus.) But I digress! 

     It has been mentioned that I know a little about cemeteries. I know I do and they are such interesting 

places, so I have decided to discuss cemeteries again. 

     Beth Tikvah, the Jewish section at Mt. Hope Cemetery, was developed much more recently than the 

section at the Topeka cemetery. The Topeka cemetery was established in the early 1870’s. 

     Harry Endlich and David August, both prominent businessmen, purchased ground at Beth Tikvah in 

1953. The earliest burial was Sophia Dauer (Harry’s mother-in-law) in August of 1955. 

     Now Mt. Hope and Beth Tikvah is used much more than Topeka Cemetery. Next time I will talk about 

the oldest Jewish Cemetery in Kansas, in all places, Eudora. 

     Until next time, Jack 

Molly 

Wisman 

celebrated 

her 50th year 

with the 

Topeka 

Symphony 

with her 

husband, 

Alan and her 

two children, 

Sam and 

Mindi. 



 

 

 

 

 

Want to keep up with 

Temple EVENTS?!  Access 

Temple’s Calendar with the 

following link:  

http://templebethsholomtop

eka.view-events.com 

  1 

 

 

2 

 

 

3 
Shabbat Service 
7:30 pm 
Frayna 

Scrinopskie/ 

Warren Sickel 

4 
Talmud 

Study Group  
9:00 am 
 

5   
NO Religious School or 

Adult Hebrew classes 
Jewish History Class 

10:30 am 

6 
 

 

 

Chair Yoga 

7:00 pm 

7 

 

 

 
 

8 

  

 

Board 

Meeting  

7:00 pm   

9 

 

 

Myths 

Class 

7:00 pm 

10  Simchat 

Shabbat Service 
7:00 pm 

Rabbi Stiel/ 

Rhoda Wisman/ 

Hurst Coffman 

11Kabbalah 

Study Group  
9:00 am 

TaNaKh 

Study Group 

10:30 am 

12  RS Hebrew & Adult 

Beg Hebrew classes  

9:30 am 
RS Classes & Jewish 

History Class 10:30 am 

Adult Adv Hebrew Class 

11:30 am 

Religious School 

Assembly 12:00 pm 

State Holocaust meeting 

1:00 pm 

13 

 

 

 

Chair Yoga 

7:00 pm 

14 
 

Be the 

Bridge 

2:00 pm 

 

15 
Middot 

Va’ad 
12:00 pm 

Meditation 

led by Susan 

Zuber-Chall 

7:00 pm 

16 
 

Men’s 

Dinner 

Group at 

Annie’s 

Place 

6:30 pm 
 

17  
Shabbat Service 

7:30 pm 
Rabbi Stiel/ 

Warren Sickel/ 

Hurst Coffman/ 

Sophie Thayer 

chant Torah 

 

18 
Talmud 

Study Group 

9:00 am  

 

19 Blintze Cooking  

9:00 am to 1:00 pm   

RS Hebrew & Adult Beg 

Hebrew classes 9:30 am 

RS Classes & Adult Int 

Hebrew class 10:30 am 

Adult Adv Hebrew Class 

11:30 am 

Book Club 2:00 pm 

20MLK day 
Whose 

Dream Is It? 

Soup Supper 

6:30 pm 

Service  

7:30 pm 

Chair Yoga  

7:00 pm 

21 

 

22 
 

23 
Women’s 

Night Out 

will meet at 

Paisano’s 

Restaurant 

6:30 pm 

 

24  

Shabbat Service 

7:00 pm 

Susan Zuber-

Chall/  

Rhoda Wisman 

Potluck Oneg 

25 
Kabbalah 

Study Group  
9:00 am 

TaNaKh 

Study Group 

10:30 am 

26 Blood Drive 9:00 am 

to 1:00 pm 

RS Hebrew & Adult Beg 

Hebrew classes 9:30 am 

RS classes & Adult Int 

Hebrew class 10:30 am 

Adult Adv Hebrew Class 

11:30 am 

Adult Education 

Committee meeting  

1:00 pm 

27  
Chair Yoga  

7:00 pm 
 

28 
 

29 30 
 

31  

Shabbat Service 

7:30 pm 
Rabbi Stiel/ 

Rhoda Wisman/ 

Oneg Sponsor 

needed. 

 

Rabbi Stiel 

will be out of 

office from 

December 28 

to January 5 

and January 

19 to 23. 

       January 2020 
      Sunday                         Monday       Tuesday      Wednesday   Thursday       Friday              Saturday 



 

 

 

Temple Beth Sholom 
4200 SW Munson Ave, Topeka, KS 66604-1879  
 

The Temple Beth Sholom Bulletin 

is published by Temple Beth Sholom at 

4200 SW Munson Ave., Topeka, KS 

monthly. Material for inclusion should 

be received at Temple office NO 

LATER THAN the 8th of the month 

prior to publication 
Website – templebethsholomtopeka.org  

Rabbi – Debbie Stiel 

President – Alan Parker 

Vice-President – Lorne Ruby  
Secretary – Tara Gordon 

Financial Secretary – Margot Brown 

Treasurer – Alan Wisman 

Past President - Laurie McKinnon 

Board members: 

Dennis Dobson, Deborah Edelman-Dolan, 

Ezra Ginzburg, Jane Greene, Hayley 

Magee, Julie Petruccelli-Treen, Stephanie 

Schuttera, Aaron Schifman, Elaine 

Schwartz, Ron Scrinopskie 

 

 

 

 

Worship Services 
 

Friday, January 3 

Shabbat Service - 7:30 pm 

Service led by Frayna Scrinopskie 

and Warren Sickel. Oneg sponsored 

by Darcella Goodman. 

 

Friday, January 10 

Simchat Shabbat Service 7:00 pm 

Service led by Rabbi Stiel and Rhoda Wisman. Hurst 

Coffman will accompany. January birthday and 

anniversary blessings will be offered. Oneg 

sponsored by David Goldwhite and Shoshana Bitton.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday, January 17 

Shabbat Service - 7:30 pm 

Service led by Rabbi Stiel and Warren Sickel. Hurst 

Coffman will accompany. Sophie Thayer will chant 

Torah. Oneg sponsored by David Chall and Susan 

Zuber-Chall. 

 

Friday, January 24 

Shabbat Service - 7:30 pm 

Service led by Susan Zuber Chall and Rhoda 

Wisman. Oneg will be potluck. We will need help 

setting up and cleaning up. 
 

Friday, January 31 

  Shabbat Service - 7:30 pm 

 Service led by Rabbi Stiel and Rhoda Wisman. 

Oneg sponsor is needed. 
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         COMMUNICATION RESOURCES: 

www.templebethsholomtopeka.org 

Facebook: Templebethsholom-topeka 
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Rabbi@tbstopeka.org  
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